
SUPREME COURT OF INDIA
(Admn. General Branch)

File No.: A-G-210/12/2/2023-SCA(G)
Date: 21.08.2025

CIRCULAR

It  is  hereby informed by the SCPMC, CPWD that the

opening of windows in centralised air-conditioned areas of

Blocks  A,  B,  C  and  D  of  the  Administrative  Buildings

Complex is resulting in the entry of humid air during the

ongoing monsoon season, causing condensation on the AC

ducts, grills, frames of false ceilings thereby raising damage

and safety concerns as also increasing energy consumption

and non-maintenance of effective cooling.

Accordingly, all concerned are requested to ensure that

the  windows  in  the  aforesaid  areas  remain  closed,

especially during the monsoon season, to maintain effective

cooling  in  the  building  and  to  prevent  moisture-related

issues and any damage to air-conditioning system.

Sd/-               

Assistant Registrar (AG)

Copy to :- All concerned.

 


